McIver’s Grant Public Library Board Minutes

Date:    9/29/12
Place:   Conference Room

Time:   2:00 PM – 2:45 PM
Members present: B. Harrington, D. Haynes, E. Coleman, K. Fowlkes, C. Harris, J. Ryland, N. West, M. Wittber, D. Crews, K. Heckethorn, K. Winchester, P. Ryland
Members absent: T. Allmon, J. Emery, S. Palmer, D. Donner, and P. Law
Staff present: S. Simpson
Special Guest present:  M. Carpenter, Dara Gonzales
I. Meeting called to order by Chairman Haynes
A. The minutes were reviewed.
B. B. Harrington made a motion to approve minutes.
C. J. Ryland seconded the motion.
D. The minutes were approved as published.
II. Librarian’s Reports:

A. Treasurer

1. Balance of general fund: August 31st  $919.24
2. Balance of fines, copies account  Aug 31st $1,880.62
3. Balance of memorials: Aug 31st  $6,036.35 
B. Circulation
1. Books  6455
2. CD’s etc. 1131
III. Old Business:

A. There was a discussion if any financial gain came from the soft opening on 8/30/12.  Most of the people who attended had already give donations.
B. S. Simpson is sending out the minutes/reports electronically.  The board is in agreement that the information should be sent in this method.
IV. New Business:
A. Website discussion:  D. Haynes there is a “rap” video on the YouTube window on our website.  C. Harris/S. Simpson will attempt to remove the window through J. McIntosh. 
B. M. Carpenter made the point that the Library Director should not write the checks and sign them, too.  We need to look for an alternate plan for payroll and paying bills.
C. There was a discussion of the number of hours that all library employees should work.   

1. D. Crews made a motion to add to our Personnel Handbook, “The Library Director will be considered an exempt position & expected to work 40 hours per week and any additional hours until the job is complete.”  K. Heckethorn seconded the motion. The motion passed.
2. E. Coleman made a motion that all other full time, non-exempt employees work 40 hours per week.  D. Haynes seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
D. Dave Fisher has spoken with Tom Yarbro’s daughter concerning an appraisal of the property adjacent to the new library.  As soon as the building has been cleared the appraisal can be made.  There is a possibility he will donate this property to us.
E. M. Carpenter invited all our staff members to a meeting at UTM on October 24, 2012.  It will give a complete overview of the new changes in our region.
F. A moving committee was established.  E. Coleman will be the chairman of the committee.  She will select committee members.
G. The library’s building project coverage in the local newspaper has been excellent.

H. The official announcement of Dara Gonzales as the Library Director needs to be in the newspaper soon. 

V. Cain will be contacted for coverage.

     1.   C. Harris & K. Fowlkes will decide on a date 
           for a small “meet and greet” for her.  

VI. Meeting was adjourn at 3:45 PM
